
December 2022 

Pamela Grow 
Address Block

Dear Pam, 

I hope this letter finds you well and that you are enjoying the holiday season. I am excited to 
share that many wonderful things are happening at Bethany to bring Christmas cheer to our 
residents. We are all also eagerly awaiting the completion of the Lobby and Assumption Room 
renovation, expected in early 2023! 

This is a good opportunity to let you know that I am moving on from my position at Bethany 
after December 30th. I’ll be transitioning to an exciting new professional endeavor in executive 
recruitment for the nonprofit sector as a Partner at Boyden Boston. This is a once-in-a-lifetime 
opportunity that caught me by surprise. It is a bittersweet feeling as I shift from Bethany 
employee to supporter and friend.   

My successor is our dear Bethany friend, Sherry Fenton, whom you may know. I could not be 
happier about handing over the reins for the Bethany philanthropy program to Sherry. She is 
wonderful to work with and will do an excellent job! Sherry will be full-time as of mid-
January and looks forward to building new connections throughout the community. 

Working at Bethany has truly been one of the highlights of my career. The relationships I 
developed with colleagues, residents, and Bethany’s benefactors mean the world to me. Thank 
you for your friendship and support. 

I wish you much good health and joy in the coming New Year. 

Fondly, 

Jodi-Joy O’Keefe 
Chief Development Officer 
Bethany Health Care Center 
jodijoy.okeefe@bethanyhealthcare.org 

Stay in touch! 
Beginning in 2023 you may reach me at:  
jokeefe@boyden.com 
508-479-6867


